
Layout Tours by Gary Schrader

Be sure to mark your calendars for the weekend of September 15th and 16th, Saturday and Sunday, 2001. That is when the Coast Division is presenting a large, self-guided layout tour opportunity for all members. There will be more layouts open for visitors that weekend than many conventions are able to muster, and some have never been open before.

Currently, 29 home and club layouts are confirmed with several more likely. Most scales are represented, including O, S, HO, and N. Both standard and narrow gauges will be available in O, S, and HO. All sizes and all stages of completion are represented. This is a great opportunity to see what modelers in other scales and gauges are doing as well as enjoying your own. There is some extremely good modeling happening in all scales and gauges in the Bay Area, and we are most fortunate to be able to visit so many fine layouts.

Some layouts will start opening about 9:00 AM and some will be open until about 10:00 PM. Individual layouts will be open for anywhere from 3 hours to 7 hours. The layouts have been grouped geographically by day, so the travel time should be minimized and the number of layouts you can see maximized. Here are the rough groupings already confirmed:

There will be at least 16 layouts open on Saturday:

6 layouts in the East Bay.

4 layouts in Tracy.

5 layouts in Santa Cruz.


1 layout in Santa Rosa.

There will be at least 11 layouts open on Sunday:


8 layouts in the San Jose area.


3 layouts on the Peninsula (several more expected to confirm near San Francisco).

DETAILED MAPS PROVIDED. You should find it much easier to plan your trips and get to the layouts this time. We will be providing detailed maps complete with both visual and written instructions on how to get from major freeways to each layout. These maps were very successful on the self-guided tours for the NMRA National Convention in San Jose in 2000. Everyone using them found them very easy to follow, even those not from the Bay Area.

GETTING YOUR MAPS. The map packages are too large (15-16 pages) to mail out to the entire membership. That would “bust the budget” for the Division and is the price we have to pay for high quality maps. By limiting the distribution to only those who really want them, we can afford to put on this tour at no expense to those participating. There are two ways to get a map package:

1. Attend the September 9th Coast Division meeting in Santa Clara and pick one up there.

2. Email, call and leave a message, or write BEFORE 9/11/01. After that date, there is just not enough time to get the package to you reliably. Contact GARY SCHRADER at:



gnschrader@aol.com



408-227-9491



4201 Kingspark Dr., San Jose, Ca. 95136-2319

ON THE WEB:  The maps are too large to post, but a simple schedule with addresses will be posted at http://members.aol.com/gnschrader/Tours.jpg

Finally, we are always interested in getting additional layouts to be open for these tours. There will be another round of tours in late March. If you would be willing to have your layout open and have not been contacted as yet, please let Gary Schrader know (contact information above).

Page 5


